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July 14, 1986

Mr. Robert Koellermeier
2995 S.W. Advance Road
Wilsonville, Oregon 97070

Dear Mr. Koellermeier:
••*>.

We are dorry to learn of thepossibility that a landfill
site is biang considered directly adjacent to your farm
in Wilsonville. A check of our records indicates that
your farm was awarded Century Farm Status and a certificate
in 1930.

While a Century Farm certificate does not confer tax or
other leggl benefits to the property, it does clearly
indicate that your farm is of historic and cultural
importance in the state. The Koellermeier farm has
been worked continuously within your family for over
100 years, in the face of every imaginable obstacle,
both natural and manmade. Your hour*, which we understand
is located just across the road from the proposed landfill
site, has similarly withstood over a century of use and
exposure.

I have enclosed a brief description of the Century Farm
program which you are fafee to use as you wish. Please
let me know if I can provide further assistance or
information.

Sincerely,

Charles F. Wellman
Coordinator, Century Farm Program
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